Fibre optic broadband and mobile phones.

Another frustrating year.  Since we first applied to Openreach, over four years ago, to have FOB installed across the Colwinston area the UK and Welsh governments have changed the voucher schemes at least twice.  In both cases we completed the application, which required an enormous amount of detail, in time. But the schemes were changed before we passed through the system. We are now waiting on the outcome of various reviews to see what happens next.  In the meantime some properties have been connected to FOB, about 25.  We have also talked to a commercial company, Netomnia, but they do not seem interested.  New housing estates are easier than a rural village.
We did arrange with a company in Cambridge for them to install a mobile phone booster on the new school.  We even obtained a transmission licence, but the Vale refused to let us drill holes in the school wall.  We are trying to put one on the village hall but at the moment we cannot obtain a grant.  The village hall committee are happy for us to drill holes in the hall.

